October 21, 1994

Prof. Walter Capps
University of California,
Santa Barbara
Religious Studies Dept.
Santa Barbara, CA 93106

Dear Prof. Capps,

I would like to express my appreciation for your cooperation with ABC News. I especially appreciated your providing us with videotape of your Vietnam course, which featured a speech by Dan Gisel, which we are planning to use in a 20/20 segment on veterans who misrepresent their military records. I know that your cooperation with ABC News will enhance our coverage of Vietnam veterans, which will be widely seen in this country and internationally. Please return this letter if this meets with your approval. Once again, thank you for your cooperation.

Sincerely,

Agreed to:

Frank Mastropolo Associate Producer

Frank Mart